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Mrs Elisabeth Zhelyazkov (Neutral) 

Comment submitted date: Wed 16 Aug 2023 

We have concerns about the over development of a rural area with an additional 
dwelling, this includes the concerns about road safety and adding traffic to a 
quiet/single country road. The road system should be protected from ongoing 
development in the area. 

We own [Redacted] and we would wish to know the position of the dwelling on the 
land including size, single storey etc. We would appreciate more information on this 
when available. We would want assurance this planning is for a single dwelling only 
with no extensions to this added at a later stage. 

In the initial application, we note that there are plans for a septic tank and soak-
away, where would these be positioned on the land? 

Given that the water table is high in this location (liable to flooding in heavy rain) 
what type of foundations will be used and how will this affect surrounding areas? We 
note the comments already made by Scottish Water and given the impact of the 
footprint of the building, how will the natural water drainage be managed to not have 
an affect on the surrounding land and properties? 

There is an electric transformer on the land proposed to be built on which services 
both the local properties and many others in the area (approx 300), how will this be 
protected? 

This proposal would directly impact our privacy and [Redacted]. Our boundary line is 
[Redacted] and the boundary fence is designed for this. Should this application be 
successful and the dwelling be built, can you ensure we will be screened 
appropriately with fencing to maintain our privacy and the boundary appropriately? 
We would want to be involved in discussions regarding this. 



Dr Malcolm Fairweather (Objects) 

Comment submitted date: Fri 18 Aug 2023 

The site is prone to significant flooding (we have photographic evidence available if 
required) and the build would add to this circumstance. 

We also have concerns about the over development of such a rural area. 

This includes additional road traffic on an increasingly busy and fast road (despite 
the speed limit of 30mph) that is too narrow for two way traffic. There is also 
significant agricultural traffic on this road meaning that the risk increases should 
further traffic be introduced by the proposed build. 

Given the proximity of [Redacted] we require confirmation of a suitable location for 
the soak-away. 

There was a recent incident where the electric transformer overloaded producing 
significant electrical flaring and sparking, causing Scottish Power to state no one 
should go near the transformer or the field until it was fixed. How will this be risk 
managed and overcome? 












